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From the President  

Happy Holidays to all AFA Schriever Chapter #147 members and families! 

 

We have certainly ended 2024 on a high note, with the extremely well-attended and successful Schriever Space Futures Forum 
and Space Force Ball in mid-November!  A heartfelt thanks goes out to AFA National’s new President, General (ret) Burt Field, 
for attending and supporting both of our Chapter’s big fall events. 

We also were awarded a $1000 grant from AFA National’s Forces & Families (F2) which doubled our contribution to the Gold 
Star Families Luncheon, to show the families of fallen servicemembers that we will always remember and care about them.  

The results of the Chapter ballot are in and your votes have been recorded – below are the Chapter Officers/EXCOM and 
Board Members for 2025: 

Chairman: Tav Taverney 

President: Scott Beidleman                                                                                                                                                                            

Vice President: Jeff Stutz                                                                                                                                                                            

Treasurer: Steve Pluntze                                                                                                                                                                                

Executive Secretary: Lorene Avendano                                                                                                                                                      

Past President: Laura Pope 

Board Members (with their tenure): 

Jason Baker (2025)          Christina M. Agnew (2026)             Joseph F. (Joe) Boyle (2027) 

Kirsty Bland (2025)          Christopher A. (Chris) Beres (2026)     Michelle Dale (2027) 

Thomas R. Byrd (2025)                  Mary D. Guyse (2026)             Nancy H. FitzGerald (2027) 

Mark D. Gould (2025)                         William (BK) Kelley (2026)            William (Bill) Harding (2027) 

Wayne R. Kauffman (2025)         Megan M. Niederschulte (2026)          Chris J. Kalivas (2027) 

Kerri T. Mellor (2025)          Edwin W.A. (Ed) Peura (2026)            Jennifer Krolikowski (2027) 

Arnold Nowinski (2025)                         TSgt Soni Rawtani (2026)            Richard (Rick) Reaser, Jr. (2027) 

Stephen W. (Steve) Opel (2025)               James (Jim) Reynolds (2026)            Steven A. (Steve) Scott (2027) 

Christy L. Puttmann (2025)         Michael K. Rokaw (2026)            Emily Torio (2027) 

Mark F. Williams (2025)                         Arnold H. (Arnie) Streland (2026)       Thomas (Tom) Vanek (2027) 

As the outgoing Chapter President, I want to thank my officers and Board members for all of their hard work and for all that 
we accomplished to support our Air and Space Forces over the last 2 years!  It was an honor to be your Chapter President, and 
I know Scott and his Officers and Board will continue to surpass even all that we have done to date! 

 

Happy Holidays and Happy New Year, 

Laura Pope 
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         Community Partners:  

    

  Website:  https://schriever.afa.org/  

  Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/afachapter147/ 

Air & Space Forces Association                                                          

General Bernard A. Schriever Chapter 147                                                       

Los Angeles, CA 

Executive Secretary: Lorene Avendano 
lorene.avendano@gmail.com  

President:  Laura R. Pope  
lpope@stellarsolutions.com  

Click on the logo to be directed to the 

community partners website.  Category 2  

  

 

Category  1 

 

   

   

Vice President of Finance and 
Treasurer:  Steve Pluntze                    
afachapter147@gmail.com 

Vice President: Scott Beidleman                        

scott.beidleman@axientcorp.com 

http://afa147.org/
http://afa147.org/
http://afa147.org/
mailto:Thomas.d.taverney@leidos.com
https://schriever.afa.org/
http://afa147.org/
http://afa147.org/
http://afa147.org/
mailto:lorene.avendano@gmail.com
mailto:lpope@stellarsolutions.com
https://lockheed.com/us.html
https://aerospace.org/
https://www.firstcommand.com/
http://www.boeing.com/
https://www.chevron.com/
https://www.integrity-apps.com/
http://www.aerojetrocketdyne.com/
http://smartestateplans.com/
http://www.sigma-cg.com/
https://www.braxtontech.com/
https://www.raytheon.com/
http://www.northropgrumman.com/AboutUs/BusinessSectors/InnovationSystems/Pages/default.aspx
mailto:afachapter147@gmail.com
https://www.continentaldevelopment.com/
mailto:%20scott.beidleman@axientcorp.com
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Hello Tom and Bill, 

I'd like to thank you for your generous donation to our South High STEM programs. Since you are a part of the Air & Space 
Forces Association, we decided to use it to support two of our student team programs, both of which you likely know very 
well. These are StellarXplorers and Cyberpatriots, both created by AFA. We have two dedicated teachers and multiple 
teams of students who compete in these competitions. Below are some pictures from both who happened to be gathering 
yesterday. We'll apply your donation toward their entry fees. 

Thank you again, both for your support and for being behind two incredible programs. 

Sincerely, 

Jim Evans                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Principal, South High School                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
Torrance Unified School District 

EDUCATION GRANTS 

Steve Pluntze presenting a check 

to the El Segundo High School 

Activities Staff. 

CYBERPATRIOT 

Steve Pluntze presenting a check to 

Richmond Street Elementary school  

Principal, Carie Oulashian  for their 

STEM programs.  
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Missing Man Table to 

represent all services.  

November 15, 2024                           

Beverly Hilton 

National Anthem                                                 
Mr. Jeff “Skunk” Baxter  

Schriever Fellowship Award                                                                                                   

Mr Cordell A. DeLaPena                                                                                                       

Program Executive Officer for Communication and Navigation Satellites 
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Thomas D. White Space Award                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Major General (retired) Thomas D. “Tav” Taverney, USAF                                                                                                               

Chairman of the Board of the Schriever Chapter of the AFA and of the SSC Heritage Foundation 

Fight Tonight Awards                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Lt Gen Phillip Garrant 

SSC Commander 

Space Force Ball General Chair                                                                                                                                                                                            

Mr. Jason Aiken, General Dynamics 

Mission Systems 

Space Force Leadership Participation                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Gen Michael A Guetlein, Vice Chief of Space Operations, USSF 
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The Party All Stars 

The Space Force Cake 

Celebrating 

the Space 

Force 5th 

Birthday!  



 

 10 

 

 Winter 2024 

   An independent non-profit aerospace organization    
P.O. Box 394, El Segundo, CA 90245  

  

 

 

Support to Airmen and Guardians 
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 AFA National Liaison, Far West Region President, California State President 

Wayne Kauffman, waynekauffman@roadrunner.com 

 Airmen, Guardian, Veteran and Family support 

Mary Guyse, maryguyse01@yahoo.com   Soni Rawtani, soniboose@gmail.com 

 Awards 

James Reynolds, james.f.reynolds@saic.com  Jeffery Stutz, Jeffery.stutz@ngc.com 

 Base Scholarships 

Christopher Beres, chris.beres@linquest.com 

 Community and Public Relations Outreach 

Steve Opel stephenwopel@yahoo.com 

 Education                                                                                                                                                                            

Thomas Vanek    tom.vanek@lmco.com 

 Events                                                                                                                                                                                    

Emily Torio  Emily.Torio@ngc.com 

 Governance, Bylaws and History 

Rick Reaser, rick-reaser@msn.com  

 Membership                                                                                                                                                                                 

Steve Scott, steve.a.scott@Imco.com 

 Newsletter                                                                                                                                                                        

Brenda Pluntze, afachapter147secretary@gmail.com  

 ROTC/JROTC 

Randy Odle, randy.t.odle@jpl.nasa.gov   Nancy Fitzgerald, Nancy.h.fitzgerald@lmco.com 

 Schriever Wall of Honor 

Kerri Mellor, kerrimellor@L3Harris.com    

 Webmaster                                                                                                                                                                                         

Thomas Byrd, Thomas.R.Byrd4@boeing.com  Josh Bolstad, jbolstad@tethers.com 
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